
MONARCH FIELDS INFORMATION 
 

Hello softball families.  We look forward to seeing at Monarch Fields next weekend.  Please take a minute 
to read the below information.  It should help make your day as enjoyable as possible. 

Parking - There is a limited amount of parking in the main lot and directly around the fields.  There is 
additional parking on both sides of Little League Lane (the dirt road into the complex).  And, for events like 
this, we also utilize Croc's parking lot which is on the west side of the road (the entrance is on East Dry 
Creek Road just west of the Little League Lane ) and Wiland’s parking lot which is on the east side of the 
road (it can be accessed directly from our parking lot or via East Dry Creek just east of Little League Lane.  
Please do not block traffic lanes in or out of any areas. 

Dogs - We allow dogs at the complex.  They need to be on a leash and you need to clean up after them 
(thanks for your cooperation on this). 

Stuff - Every year all kinds of equipment, clothing, and other belongings (especially water bottles) is left 
behind and rarely ever makes its way back to its owner.  Before switching fields or leaving for the day, 
please take a minute to make sure that everything that you brought with you leaves with you.  Coaches - 
When you get to your dugout, make sure there was nothing left behind from the previous game.  And then, 
when you leave, make sure everything goes with you.  If it was not there when you arrived, it belongs to 
someone on your team, so be sure to reunite it with the owner.   

Garbage – Monarch is run by Niwot Youth Sports, a non-profit organization.  We have a few volunteers that 
take care of the complex.  We have a simple request.  Please clean up after yourselves and your kids.  There 
are lots of garbage cans around the complex.  Please utilize them.  When switching fields or leaving for the 
day, make sure you pick up after yourselves.  It only takes a minute and makes everyone's experience a 
little better.  And if you see garbage sitting around, please throw it away (even if is not yours).  It's a small 
contribution that makes a big difference.  

Port-O-Potties - There are 4 port-o-Potties at the complex (on the north side of the parking lot beyond the 
left field fence on field 1).  Please do not throw garbage in them or make a mess in them.  We'll be using 
them all weekend and will do our best to keep them clean, but ultimately that is up to all of you.  

Concessions - We'll be running a full concession throughout the event.  Please utilize it.  The money raised 
goes to Niwot Youth Sports and will ultimately be used to improve the complex.  One of our goals, within 
the next few years, is to build a permanent facility at the complex that will include bath rooms (so if you do 
not like port-o-potties, buy stuff at the concessions stand).  We'll be serving breakfast burritos (till they run 
out), hot dogs, hamburgers, brats, and sometimes even gyros.  We'll also have fries and nachos as well as 
all kinds of candy, chips and sunflowers seeds.  Of course, we have drinks as well (water, soda, Gatorade, 
and iced tea).  Note that we accept cash and/or credit cards. 

Have a great day and thanks in advance for your cooperation. 

Glenn 
Niwot Youth Sports 


